
TOWN of WOOLSEY 
Regular Meeting                November 11, 2019 
 
Mayor Laggis opened the monthly meeting at 7:02pm. In attendance were Mayor Laggis as 
well as Councilmen Frank Carden, Kenny Wright and Jack Gilson. The minutes from 
October’s meeting were approved with Councilman Carden making the motion and 
Councilman Wright seconding it. Motion passed.  
 
Financial Report 
See attached. Councilman Gilson made a motion to approve the financial report as given and 
he was seconded by Councilman Carden. Motion passed. 
 
Old Business 
1. Zoning Administrator – Possibly looking for 3 services: Zoning Administrator, Code 
Enforcement and Building Inspection. Mayor Laggis spoke with Mayor Lankford of Brooks. 
They use a local Zoning Administrator who has experience with small towns. That person 
might be willing to help us. He also spoke with the Mayor of Tyrone and was told that they 
contract with Fayette County for Code Enforcement for approximately $20/hour. They also 
use a company located in Tyrone, called Safe Built, for building inspections. Mayor Laggis 
spoke to Steve Rapson and was told that the county could do code enforcement thru the 
Marshall’s Office. Councilman Wright asked if we didn’t offer x number of services, can we 
still exist as a town and was told that we have to provide or contract for at least 3 services, so 
we should be good.  
 
2. Public Safety Breakfast – December 7th at 9:00am. Call time is 8:45.  
 
3.Other – Bulletin Board should be ordered soon.  
 
New Business 
1. Rod Wright Developmental Proposal – Rod Wright has contacted the Council about a 
possible development proposal but is still working out the details. Once he has all of the 
details, he may or may not come before the Council. The Council cannot do anything until 
that time.  
 
2. Sheriff’s Department Roll Call – Mobile Headquarters will be at the Woolsey Community 
Center on Monday, December 9th, which is the day of the next Council meeting. They will set 
up before dawn and be there until evening. The roll call will be done on site. Public is 
welcome and encouraged to come by.  
 
3. Other – Councilmen Gilson and Carden both warned the Council about scams that are 
going around in regards to supposed missed jury duty and fines.  
 
 
With no more business to come before the council, the meeting was adjourned at 8:18pm. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Stacey Collins, Town Clerk 


